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Mark your calendar 
 
Jul 3 Meet with Consul General Surapit Kirtiputra  

at the original Riverbend Community League 
Hall 

Jul 31-Aug 2 The Thai pavilion at Edmonton Heritage 
Festival  

Aug 15 ATA  BBQ and picnic at North Millbourne 
Community League Hall 

 

 
  ⌫    
      
 ⌫  ⌫   

NEW 
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 
   
      ⌫
⌫ ⌫⌫  ⌫ 
    ⌦ 
⌫    ⌫⌦     
  
  ⌫   
⌫ 

⌫   
⌦    ⌫
   ⌫
⌫ ⌦⌫    ⌫⌦
    
  ⌦⌫⌫    
  ⌫ 
    ⌫  
⌫ 
      
⌫ 
 
   
⌫  
   
       ⌫
           
  ⌫    
⌫    
⌫   ⌫   
     ⌫         
   
 

 
 
 
Treasurer’s Note 
Reported by Dr.Clarence Preitz 
 
Included as part of this newsletter is a financial statement for 
the recently concluded successful Songkran 2004. This 
statement shows 253 people attended this social function. The 
statement also shows that the grant the Association received 
from the Alberta Ministry of Gaming, Community Initiatives 
Program had a tremendous influence on the balance for this 
event. A portion of balance from this event was placed in the 
Thai Center Fund, which added to the total amount of money in 
this fund. 
 
It has been the vision of the Association when it was formed in 
1985 that a Thai Center be built where members of the Thai 
community could meet, worship, and preserve the Thai culture. 
 
Those who attended Songkran Gala may have noticed a 
donation box (D Box) in the form of a miniature Thai house. 
Your Board of Directors approved/passed a motion that all 
monies donated to the Association would be placed in the Thai 
Center Account. Donations made by the members at each of 
our activities will help to develop the Thai Center Fund so that 
the center can become a reality. 
 
Additionally, money collected through the ATA’s “Banyat 
Kromkhunthod Fund” on behalf of the Syms family was kindly 
donated by the Syms back to the Alberta Thai Association to be 
placed into the Thai Center Account in memory of Banyat.  A 
total of $370 will be added to the account. 
 
 
 
ATA Membership and 2004 Directory 
Reported by Sirilak Carter 
 
As of May 30, 2004 Alberta Thai Association has 4 honorary 
members, 102 full members and 21 associate members.  A new 
ATA directory has been published and mailed to all members 
along with this newsletter.  Should you find any information 
that is inaccurate, please send the corrections to the ATA by 
contacting Siri at 434-8696 or at randy_siri@shaw.ca.   
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Editor
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2004 ATA Annual General Meeting
and Election Results

The ATA annual general meeting and elections were held on May 30, 2004. Thirty
members including Mr. Dennis Anderson, Edmonton honorary consul, attended the
meeting. ATA Board of Directors presented the 2003-2004 annual report and financial
statement. After discussion and approval by the members, elections for the new ATA
President and Secretary began. Nomination and Election committee of the day consisted of
ajarn Boon-oom Gosinet and Jim & Nara Boychuk.  
 

ATA thanks Dom Kriangkum, past President, for
his excellent leadership over the last 2 years and
look forward to his future support in an advisory
role. A special thanks also goes to Sue Thomas,
our No.1 Secretary and we now look forward to her
new role as an ATA President. Last but not least,
please welcome Roslin (Noi) Gidzinski as our new
ATA Secretary. With support from members in
volunteering for various Board positions, the 2004-
2005 ATA Board of Directors was quickly formed.
Check out who is who in ATA on the front cover of
this newsletter. 

 
 ⌫⌫    

   ⌫   ⌫⌫    
  ⌫ ⌫  ⌫
  ⌦⌦  ⌫   
  ⌫  ⌫ 

  ⌫       
  ⌫      ⌫ 
 ⌫   ⌫  

  ⌫⌫ ⌫⌫  
 ⌫  ⌫  

Election Results 
 

2004-2006 ATA President 
Sue Ooraikul Thomas 

 
2004-2006 ATA Secretary 

Roslin (Noi) Gidzinski 
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 ⌫⌦ 

 
  
⌫      
⌫  

⌫  ⌫⌫ 
 ⌫⌫
              

      
 
⌫   ⌦⌫⌫
     ⌫
⌫⌦  ⌫
  ⌫⌫ 
 
 ⌫  ⌫ 
⌫    
      

   
 ⌫ ⌦⌫⌦  North 
Millbourne Community League Hall  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Upcoming Event 
 
Edmonton Heritage Festival 
July 31-August 2, 2004 
Reported by Maurice Rousseau 

 
HF2004 is only 2 short months away! This year promises 
to be an even better year than 2003. We have a new and 
wonderful location. It is south of the park in a well-treed 
area and is very close to the kids playground and 
washrooms. We will offer four high profile and tasty Thai 
dishes along with typical Thai drinks.  
 
Also in the works and on order is a larger and wider 
variety of Thai imported goods designed to fit everyone's 
budget and tastes. Because this was so successful last 
year, we are expanding this venue to accommodate the 
anticipated increased sales volume. Also planned is a 
unique display of items depicting the Thai Heritage 
culture and its history. We have designed our featured 
displays in such a way which raises awareness amongst 
Canadians as to what the Thai culture has to offer during 
this great centennial celebration of our city. 
 
 
ATA BBQ / Picnic  
August 15, 2004  
2:00 – 8:00 PM 
 
Please bring your family, friends and your favourite 
dishes and join us for a casual afternoon of mingling at 
the North Millbourne Community League Hall.  
 
Hope to see you there! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

⌫    
⌫  
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Number of Guests 253 
 
Dignitaries Attended 
 
Mayor:  His worship Bill Smith and wife Marlene 
Councillor ward 6: Mr. Terry Cavanagh and wife June 
Second Secretary, Royal Thai Embassy, Ottawa:              

Mr. Kriwat Phamorabutra,  
Third Secretary, Royal Thai Embassy, Ottawa:                

Mrs. Phamonmat Kanjanasatianphorn, and family  
Edmonton Honorary Vice-Consul: Mr. Dennis Laliberte.  
Executive Director, the Edmonton Heritage Festival Association: 
 Mr. Jack Little and wife Sylvia 
Consul General of Bolivia 
 
 
Presentations and Stage Performances 
 
The Meaning of Songkran  
Rabum Sukhothai  
Rum Sri Koadtaboon 
Muay Thai - the art of kick boxing 
Rum Sri Wichai 
Serng Sudsanan 
Glow Stick Tricks 
Rum Si Pak 
Special Presentation “Thailand”  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Performers 
Namphon Banett, Whan Carton, Ramduan Dusolt, Juthamas Gagnon, Nughua 
Goertz, Patcharint Jitjaikla, Chalinee Klassen , Praneet McCoy,  Eua Na 
Chiangmai, Eric Huang, Sandra Dusolt, Malissa Wood, and Karyssa Lys 

 
Our Contributors 
 
ASET-Alberta Society of Engineering Technologists, Tim Schultz • Boon-oom & 
Banyong Gosinet • Braylyn Transportation Inc • Budget Car Rentals • Carter-Hogan Core 
Boxes • CAT Rentals • CAT Contracting • Catalyst Technologies • CHEP Catalyst & 
Chemical Containers Inc, FCC •CHEP Catalyst & Chemical Containers Inc, ICC • City of 
Edmonton, Councillor Terry Cavanagh • Criterion Catalysts & Technologies • Dom & 
Jitra Kriangkum • Driving Force, Al Hamilton • Driving Force, Claudette Kirdeikis • 
Edward Jones, David Sokolan • Frank Lee Martial Arts•Freightliner • Grower Direct, 
Melissa Davis • H.F. Water Depot Ltd., Angela Lau • Mrs. Hilda Carter • Jim Peplinski's 
Leasemaster National • Mildred's Collectibles & Antique Furniture • Muasya Musau • 
Ooey Gooey's Pickup • Randy & Siri Carter • Red Robins • River Valley Equipment 
Sales, Bud Nowicki  • Royal Thai Consulate General-Edmonton, Dennis Anderson • 
Royal Thai Embassy • Sue & Ray Thomas • Thai Orchid Restaurant •  Thurber 
Engineering • Westcan Treks  
 

 
Acknowledgements 
 
Ban Thai Restaurant • Bua Thai Restaurant • Boun Thai Restaurant • King and I Thai 
Cuisine • Krau Wilai Restaurant • Pad Thai Restaurant • Siam Restaurant, Sukhothai 
Restaurant • Thai Orchid Restaurant • Thai Valley Grill Restaurant • Vedran Bijeljanin • 
Aaron Moore  
 

 
 

 
 

Songkran Gala was partially funded by the Community Initiative Program (CIP), Government of Alberta.
 

All proceeds from Songkran Gala night went toward the Thai Centre Fund. 

Songkran Gala 2004
 

at the Polish Hall, 10960-104 Street, Edmonton, AB 
April 10, 2004
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Miss Canadian Pre-Teen 2004 and Miss 
Canadian Teen Ambassador 2004 
 

 I would like to thank Alberta 
Thai Association, my Thai 
dance teachers; Dr. Niwatra 
Klainatorn and Sarinna 
Klintberg and my family-
especially my mother for 
supporting me. Thai dancing has 
increased my confidence to 
explore new opportunities. The 
confidence helped me win the 
Miss Canadian Teen 
Ambassador 2004 and the Miss 
Canadian Pre-Teen 2004 titles. 
Through these titles, I have had 
opportunities to participate in 

cultural and community service functions such as the Golden 
Curl Award Gala in Toronto in May to support the Canadian 
Breast Cancer Foundation. I was also invited to represent one 
of the four regions in the countdown for the 2004 Regional 
Princess at the World Trade Centre in Thailand. I have been 
invited to visit New York, Milan, Paris and Egypt in the near 
future. I would like to encourage the newer generation 
Canadian-Thais to learn more about Thai culture and history. I 
assure you that you would be so proud to be part of such 
wonderful and amazing heritage.  

Jenna Utawat-Lang 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Place Swim Meet Nine and Under  

 

 

 

 

 
My name is Sandra Dusolt. I am nine years old and I swim 
competitively. I won a first place trophy at a nine and under 
swim meet. I also enjoy Thai dancing. I dance at least once a 
year at a community get-together or at The Heritage Festival. 
 

Sandra Dusolt 
Age 9,Grade 4 

 

Canadian Gymnastics Championships 

Hi, my name is Bobby and I was 
one of the gymnasts who 
represented Alberta in the 
Canadian National 
Championships. This meet was 
held in Mississauga, Ontario. I had 
a lot of fun. I hope I get another 
chance to come to Nationals again! 

Bobby Kriangkum 
Age 10, Grade 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Experience South East Asia

Thai dance wows the crowd at the U of A 
 
ATA dance group performed at a cultural night that  
the South East Asian Student Association  (SEASA) 
organized on May 7, 2004 at the Fine Arts Building, 
University of Alberta.  
 
Katherine and Chalinee Klassen fascinated the crowd 
with Sri Wichai dance while Praneet McCoy and 
Patcharint Jitjaikla performed Krisdapiniharn in their 
most elegant costumes and movements. The event 
has raised awareness of the public to the South East 
Asian culture. Over 300 people attended this cultural 
night. 

Submission of Article: Junior members under 18 years of 
age may submit a story of their experience or success for 

publishing in Kids Korner, maximum 75 words and 1 picture. 
Send your article by e-file (preferred) to jitra@ualberta.ca or 
hard copy by mail to ATA.  The editor reserves the right to 
select only appropriate articles and to determine the order 

of publication. 

NEW 

 

Stettler Pentathlon    May 15, 2004 
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

Announcement of the Royal Thai Consulate General in Vancouver 
on 

Consular Services and a Briefing on Overseas Election in Edmonton 
 

The Royal Thai Consulate General in Vancouver would like to inform the Thai 
community in Edmonton that Mr. Surapit Kirtiputra, Consul General in Vancouver, and his 
consulate officials will be in Edmonton on July 3, 3004 in order to provide consular services and 
information on the upcoming overseas election. 

The Royal Thai Consulate General, therefore, would like to invite Thai nationals in 
Edmonton to use our consular services and to participate in the briefing on the upcoming overseas 
election on the aforementioned date. More information on the time and location of the event will 
be announced by the Alberta Thai Association. 

      
     Royal Thai Consulate General 
      17 May 2004 
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Royal Thai Consulate General in Vancouver  
invites all Thais and their families to meet with 

 
Consul General Surapit Kirtiputra 

 
at  the original Riverbend Community League Hall 

(Please note that this is NOT the same hall previously used by ATA) 
5320 – 143 Street, Edmonton, AB, T6H 5H7

 
July 3, 2004 

10:00 AM-3:00 PM 
 10:00 AM -12:00 PM      Consular services 
 12:00 PM – 1:30 PM    Social gathering, Lunch (potluck) 
 1:30 PM – 3:00 PM        Briefing on Overseas Election 
    Q&A Session 

 ⌫
  

⌫
 

 
   


⌫   

 10:00-15:00 

 
  VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 
         See you at The Thai pavilion  
 
Edmonton Heritage Festival 2004 
 
            July 31 – August 2, 2004 
 
     William Hawrelak Park, Edmonton, AB 
 

 

⌫  
  

⌫    ⌦   
 ⌫   

WHITEMUD DR 

Riverbend Community 
League 


